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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the on-line virtual meeting of the Recreation & Community Services Committee Meeting held on Wednesday 27th May 2020.

Committee Members:	Cllrs J Anscombe (Chair), I Pilcher, J Skinner.

Non-Voting Advisory
Representatives: 	Mrs C Peak (Family Action) Cllr G Edwards (SCALGA)
#
Cllrs: 	L Scott, P Darby, S Bell.

Town Clerk:	Mr R Bishop
Admin Assistant: 	Ms K Furnass

Press:	Miss A Nichols

1. Apologies for Absence.
Cllr B Holmes – Work commitments
Cllr K Sandle – Work Commitments

2. Declarations of interest.
There were no declarations of interest. 

3. Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting 27th January 2020 were agreed and signed as an accurate record by the Chairman.

4. To report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
Nothing to report at this time.

5. To receive and consider Recreation and Community Service Issues from non-member Councillors (at the discretion of the Chairman, prior notification must be given).
A question was raised by Cllr Bell relating to a recent grave digging. He reported that he was not happy with the way it had been carried out and asked why the council allow this practice.
The Town Clerk replied that there was a policy for grave digging, this could be reviewed but it would be a good idea to talk with the grave diggers first. There could be a few issues with possible additional costs involved that needed discussing. It was suggested that Funeral Directors were also reminded of the policy.
It was proposed for a review of the Grave Digging policy to be on the next agenda.
It was agreed for the Grave Digging policy to be on the next agenda.

6. To receive and consider urgent items at the discretion of the Chairman (prior notification must be given
6.1    Dog bins on Abel Homes developments: This had been covered in the preceding meeting with
Abel’s Homes Ltd at which was discussed the siting of 8 combined litter/dog waste bins throughout phase 1 and 2 of the development, including Otter Road. 2 of the 8 bins will be along the footpath that adjoins the Redland site.

The Town Council will confirm suitable designs with Breckland Council who will be responsible for the bins, which it is hoped would be installed in the next 4 to 6 weeks by Abel Homes.

7. To receive and consider reports and/or issues relating to the following:-
7.1    Plan for re-opening the play areas: The question was asked on whether there were any plans in place for re-opening the towns play areas? The Town Clerk replied that no date had been given by the government. It was a bit of a grey area and it was proving difficult to police as all signs put up by the council are being removed. It was suggested for the Town Clerk to find out more information.

7.2    Church path update: The Town Clerk reported that it had been agreed for the outside staff to do this work but as it had proved difficult to get material due to Covid 19 it had been on hold. The Works Manager would be asked for an update tomorrow at the staff meeting and also on the work needed at the Buttercross. Hopefully, these works may soon be scheduled. 

7.3    Orford Road: This will be discussed in item 7.5 below.

7.4    Allotments: A brief report had been circulated to the councillors. In the report it was noted that a request for larger/higher gates had been received. The Town Clerk replied that they could be priced up if required. It was reported that at this time of Covid-19 tenants did not want to use the locks and preferred to leave the gates open. No decision was made about the gates at the meeting. It had been reported that there had been a high uptake of vacant sites and that the allotments were looking well-tended.
The outside staff were thanked for the repairs to the standpipe on Shouldham Lane. The need to strim the vacant plots was also mentioned.
The Project Officer Sue Dent was thanked for her social media piece on the work of the outside staff and it was proposed that this could also be used as a way of advertising any vacant sites, to promote the benefits of wellbeing and mental health by having an allotment. Live videos could be posted and possibly interviews with tenants. 
It was agreed for the Project Officer use social media to promote the vacant allotment sites and to advertise vacant allotment plots, to promote the benefits of wellbeing and mental health by having an allotment.

         Family Action/Escape: Mrs Clare Peak reported that they had originally closed for two weeks on 16th March but then invited clients who were able to understand social distancing back to the allotments. They arranged the visits in 1 and a half hour slots, these were led by Katy Fullilove and volunteers. The sessions had been a great boost to everyone. 
Funding had been a problem as money was usually raised by teaching. Family Action was one of ‘The Times’ chosen charities raising funds to support vulnerable people through the Lockdown. A journalist came to ESCAPE (as just one of Family Actions’ projects across the country) to find out how we were continuing to support people during this time.  We received some money from the funds raised to help to support the project while we are unable to offer teaching. A £500 donation had kindly been received from Lady Roberts. The Escape volunteers were also to have provided flowers for the High Sheriff’s event so donations had been asked for towards the flowers that were to be used.
Comments from Councillors were very positive on Mrs Peaks report and they were all pleased that all was going well. The Town Clerk mentioned a video that had been made and uploaded to You Tube. Mrs Peak offered to email the link to share with everyone. They had had a great time recording it. 

[bookmark: _Hlk42072631]7.5    Open spaces – new developments: Councillors discussed the need for forward thinking in     regard to play areas, dog and litter bins and street lighting for all new developments. They needed to be prepared in advance, to make lists of what would be needed and where. These need to be included from the start in any Sec 106 discussions. It was proposed for a separate working group to look into making these lists. 
It was agreed to form a separate working group to look into making lists in regard to play areas, dog and litter bins and street lighting for all new developments.

         The Town Clerk reported there was no progress on tree planting at Orford Road due to Covid 19. There was also the added complication of the new development. The Orford Road area was a good example of a play area that sits on its own. It needs to be central to the community. With the De Merke development that will be alongside the play area it would be an opportune time to include this play area in any discussions. It was thought that the children’s play equipment at Orford Road was in need of replacement.
	Funding for cycling and walking apps were discussed. Initial talks with Breckland had taken place for a walking app and a cycling app was being looked at by Jonathan Reed of Iceni and the Electric Bike shop. It was thought that both were viable and just waiting for funding to be sought. 

7.6    Sports & Leisure - GBC: discussions with Breckland Council were on hold at this time.

8. 	To agree date for the next meeting: 
The date of the next meeting 13th July 2020.

8.1     Items for next agenda:
          Active Sport.

Meeting Closed at 4.54pm.                                                        Chairman………………………….









Initials: ____
